GIG MILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

Together we care, together we succeed



Dear Parents and Carers,

Firstly, can I take this opportunity to thank you for all your support over this half term. It has been wonderful to welcome you parents and carers back for school events - we have loved seeing you all at our KS1, Nursery and Reception Sports Days recently. It was wonderful to see the classes and house teams taking part in a carousel of activities and races. Well done to all our children! It was lovely to see our school values of collaboration and perseverance in action.

The children have also really enjoyed the HSA events this term, there have been two disco evenings which were hugely popular, and all the children and volunteers had a wonderful time. On Saturday it was lovely to see so many families turn up in the rain to enjoy the fun of the circus, and a turn on the tombola. A huge thank-you from all of the Gig Mill children to all of the parent and staff volunteers who helped with these events – with selling tickets, making collections, sorting out stalls, donating lucky jars, pringles, tombola prizes, cakes and everything else, setting up early, and packing up late; every little helps - thank-you all so much for your donations, for attending events, and volunteering time or talents, it is very much appreciated. This event raised a whopping £1761.73 THANK-YOU!

Mrs Hannaway



End of term box meal

Cheese & Tomato
Pizza – Fish Fingers
Chips
Jacket Potatoes
with Baked
Beans/Tuna or
Cheese
Cake











To mark the unique occasion of the Queen's Platinum Jubilee, the children created some wonderful artwork, contributions from classes were sent to the Queen with a letter letting her know how we celebrated her 70 years on the throne. As a school we celebrated with a street party style lunch, learning a special song 'Here's to the Queen' and the children received a commemorative coin.

Thank-you for supporting Mary Stevens Hospice, the ice creams on the field raised £549 to support our local hospice.

Today the children in are bringing home a special celebration book to mark the Platinum jubilee. Our delivery has finally arrived!

July 2022 dates

Friday 8th July – End of Year Reports to Parents and Carers Mon 18th July – Follow up report appointments

Thurs 21st July – Final day of term.



<u>Term dates & INSET Days</u> We look forward to welcoming children back on <u>Tuesday 6th September 2022</u>

Monday 5th Sept 2022 - INSET
Half term 24th – 28th October 2022
Monday 31st October 2022- INSET
End of term Friday 16th December
Holiday December 19th – January 2nd
Tuesday 3rd January 2023 - INSET